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Attendance reminder 
 

A reminder that students are expected to attend school every day they 
are able to and when it is open. I have attached to this newsletter the  
expectations of students and attendance as outlined by the Department 
of Education. 
 

Staffing update 
 

Mrs Ashlynne Bull will be on sick leave for the next few weeks. During this 
time, Mrs Tara McKimm will replace Mrs Bull as the Kindergarten          
Assistant Principal. It is hoped that Mrs Bull will return in approximately 
four weeks. We wish her a speedy recovery. 
 

We welcome Ms Tamara Ilic to our school counsellor role. She is at LPS 
every Tuesday and every second Thursday. Ms Ilic has already begun to 
work very closely with our community and Learning Support Team. 
 

It has been an incredibly busy two weeks at LPS. Congratulations to the 
following school stars: 
 

 Ms Mayhew and Ms Keato 
for taking 60 of our students 
to swim scheme to learn how 
to swim for an hour a day for 
the past fortnight. Ms        
Mayhew and Ms Keato were 
proud of the progress made 
by students and their             
excellent   behaviour over 
this time. Thank you to Mrs 
Hambley and Miss Smith            
for supporting the successful 
implementation of swim 
scheme behind the scenes.  

 
 Mia Murialdo and Joshua Hall  

for securing positions in             
Campbelltown PSSA          
representative teams. Mia 
made girls soccer and Joshua 
AFL. 

From the Principal’s Desk 

Thur 21/3 St 1 History Incursion 

Fri 22/3 St 1 History Incursion  

  Gala Day  

 

        

  

 

 

Thur 14/3  Yr 1 & 2 History  Incursion -$7 

   

 



 
 Stage 2 students for improving the quality of their writing with descriptive elements. Notably, Meladee Meti in 3/4A 

and Taleah Duke-Smith. Aditya Kokkarne, Genevieve McGuiness and Phoenix Tautalafua in 3/4M. Great work Mrs 
Azo, Mrs Maytom and Ms Purches. 

 

Over the next two weeks we look forward to: 
 

 PLP afternoon with Aboriginal families on Wednesday March 6 at 3pm. 
 
 Anti-bullying day of action Friday March 15. 
 
 P&C AGM and general meeting Tuesday March 19. This meeting will be held in and showcase our new library space. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 





 



 

 

 

Cyber safety support for students and parents 

Internet safety is a very high priority in schools. All schools have a strong firewall and there is continual filtering of        
content and access. Students are not able to access sites, such as YouTube or social media sites at school, as these are 
blocked sites. All students are frequently reminded to notify their teacher if they encounter something that is              
inappropriate. 
  
The Commonwealth Government’s Office of the Children’s eSafety Commissioner has developed a resource for parents 
– iPARENT – which is designed to help parents learn how to be safe and secure with the connected devices in their         
children’s lives.  
iPARENT – found at https://www.esafety.gov.au/education-resources/iparent - provides facts and stats about Australian 
children online, managing technology in the home and strategies used by parents to keep children safe online.  
A Parent’s guide to online safety can be downloaded from the site and a range of useful information is available. For    
example parents can access information about cyberbullying including:  

• how to talk to your child;  
• a parent’s guide to responding to cyberbullying;  
• what to do if your child is being cyberbullied or cyberbullying others; and  
• sources of professional support and help.  

 
The Department of Education also has a cyber-safety resource for parents on its website – Raising Good Digital Citizens 
which is accessible at http://www.schoolatoz.nsw.edu.au/en/technology/using-technology/raising-good-digital-citizens.  
Check them out when you get the chance. 
 
Students are settled and ready to learn 
As I have travelled around the K-2 rooms, it was wonderful to see how engaged students were in their learning. All        
students in Kindergarten are now engaging in guided reading and writing lessons, learning how to point to words as they 
read them and how to locate sight words on their Butterfly Cards. The SLSOs (School Learning Support Officers) are    
working in all Kindergarten classes with a focus on letter and number identification. 
 
In Stage 1, it has been wonderful to hear the rich discussion that students are having about their families during Guided 
Inquiry lessons. Last week students created their family tree then discussed the members on the tree. It was very        
interesting to hear all of the names that students called their grandparents.    
 
Staff Professional Learning 
We have had a very busy start to 2019. Teachers are working hard on establishing plans for committees for this year 
that align to our school plan and priorities. Some teachers have attended external professional learning (PL) sessions 
around using Apps and 3D printers, the Learning Progressions, External Validation and reflecting on our school plan. In 
week 4, staff completed a three-hour online training course to develop their understanding of the Learning                      
Progressions. There will be follow on sessions held over the year to build staff capacity and confidence in using the    
Progressions to plan and evaluate learning.     
 
All APs are also engaging in PL with members of their stage teams. APs meet with the members of their team to analyse 
data, plan lessons and provide feedback. These sessions are guided by teacher self-identified areas for improvement 
and will link closely to their Performance and Development Plans (PDPs). 
 
Mrs Miller 
(Rel) Deputy Principal 

From the  Deputy’s Desk 



 
 

ATSI Significant Dates 
 

March 16  - National close the Gap Day 

March 21 - Harmony Day 

March       - Nang Mai Awards 

Attn: Year 6 parents and caregivers 

Year 7 2020 Expression of Interest Forms 

  

The Year 7 2020 Expression of Interest 

Forms will be sent home on Monday 11 

March as per DoE guidelines. We will let you 

know we have sent them home on the    

Parent Portal and on our Facebook page. 
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